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April 10, 2018


The Honorable Joe McDermott
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember McDermott:

This letter transmits a motion that will authorize the King County Executive to accept a donation of approximately three acres of forested open space west of Algona, which has been assessed at around $160,000. The Parks and Recreation Division (Parks) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks will preserve and maintain the land for public recreation. This donation is conditioned upon closing occurring before the end of 2019.

The legislation will enable Parks to acquire this open space, providing forestry resources, scenic views, recreational opportunities, and natural ecosystems that benefit the people of King County and support the mission of Parks. A map showing the location of the property is attached.

Specifically, the motion will accomplish the following: 

· Allow a land donation to conserve open space in an urban unincorporated area, providing green space to residents in south King County.

The legislation also furthers the goals of key County plans and initiatives as follows:

· The legislation furthers the King County Strategic Plan goal of healthy environment by preserving this open space for future generations.
· The legislation furthers the King County Equity and Social Justice Initiative goal of driving pro-equity planning for open space, habitat, and climate response by preserving open space in the unincorporated urban area near Federal Way in south King County.
· The legislation furthers the Rural Economic Strategies Plan (RES) by preserving open space in an urban incorporated area where land acquisition for open space is not common.  

Thank you for considering this motion. This important legislation will help preserve this acreage for future generations of King County residents.

If you have any questions about this motion, please contact Kevin Brown, Division Director 
of the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4525.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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